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 I would like to see more specific references in the New Aged Care Act to the particular 

counselling and psychotherapeutic needs of older LGBTIQ+ Victorian citizens who often suffer from 
stigma, discrimination and isolation in aged care and home settings. Counsellors and 
psychotherapists who work with this population also need to have specialist training which 
underscores the cumulative trauma older LGBTIQ+ Victorians have suffered their whole lives under 
the weight of minority stress, historical injustice and societal marginalisation. This is particularly true 
for the current generation of older LGBTIQ+ people who have endured repressive and discriminatory 
laws, and social rejection across their lifespan.  
 




